Church of St. Mary at Clinton Heights
163 Columbia Turnpike
Rensselaer, NY 12144

Phone: 518-449-2232

Fax: 518-449-2234

Email: office@stmaryny.org
Webpage: www.stmaryny.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/stmaryny

The Parish of St. John the Evangelist/St. Joseph
53 Herrick Street (PO Box 256)

Rensselaer, NY 12144

www.facebook.com/stjohnstjoseph

Phone: 518-465-0482
Fax: 518-449-7088
Email: sjesjparish@aol.com
Webpage: www.sjesj.org
Facebook:

PARISH STAFF

Reverend Thomas E. Konopka, Mdiv, LCSW - Pastor

518-449-2232
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Alfred Censullo Deacon

518-449-2232, Ext. 20

deaconal@stmaryny.org

Maureen Billa Catechesis, and Administration

Pastoral Associate for Evangelization,

518-449-2232, Ext. 12

maureenbilla@stmaryny.org

Administrative Assistant to the Pastoral
Associate for Evangelization, Catechesis,

Gina Gentile and Administration 518-449-2232, Ext. 16 gina@stmaryny.org
Ben Patten Pastoral Associate - Operations 518-449-2232, Ext. 13 or |ben@stmaryny.org or
Carl Hackert Director of Music Ministry 518-449-2232, Ext. 15 carl@stmaryny.org
Terry Kois Administrative Assistant - CSM 518-449-2232, Ext. 10 terry@stmaryny.org
Gina Gentile Administrative Assistant - SJESJ 518-465-0482, Ext. 210 |sjesjrecpt@aol.com

Facilities - SJES)J

Brian Reynolds

518-465-0482

Celebration of the Eucharist

Saturday -  4:00pm @ SJESJ
Sunday - 8:00am @ CSM
Sunday - 9:30am @ SJESJ
Sunday - 11:00am @ CSM

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Saturday - 3:30pm - 3:45pm @ SJES)
Thursday - 5:00pm - 6:00pm @ CSM

Sacrament of Baptism

33" Sunday |-
» of Ordinary

e

Call the Parish Office of the Church you wish to have your child baptized or visit their website for some additional information.

Sacrament of Marriage

Call the Parish Office of the Church you wish to be married one year before the wedding date or visit their website for some ad-

ditional information.

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick
Upon request and communally two (2) times per year.

Thirty

-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
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Parish News

You have all been aware that we have had some staff retirements since June. Even though this has been a change for you and

for the staff, God is definitely taking care of us. Here are our new staff and changes in staff responsibilities:

1 Gina Gentile is part time administrative assistant at SJESJ. She is also the part time administrative assistance to Maureen
for faith formation at CSM.

Terry Kois’ position has changed and she is now the administrative assistant to the pastor.

Dan Beams is now CSM custodian. He will be responsible for cleaning the parish center and the church. He and Shagufta

Bibi will work together to keep our buildings nice and neat.

Brian Reynolds will continue in his Facilities position at SJESJ.

We are contracting out the plowing and snow removal for CSM in the wintertime and we are looking into the same pro-

cess for the grounds. Brian will continue to do that work at SJESJ.

9 Deacon Nick Ascioti will become the new Director of Music for both CSM and SJESJ. Nick is a composer and an accom-
plished musician. | have asked him to build a team music ministry between our two churches. His diaconal ministry will
also be transferred to our two parishes.

1 Deacon Al Censullo - I am asking the diocese to assign Deacon Nick and Deacon Al as deacons for both parishes. This way,
you will all see that the clergy of the parishes serve both communities.

1 Ben Patten’s title has changed to Director of Operations for both parishes. He is in charge of working with me in the daily
running of the parish, such as making sure repairs are done, building issues are addressed, and other administrative issues
that may arise are handled.

1 Maureen Billa has graciously accepted the role of Human Resources person in addition to being our Faith Formation and
Evangelization Associate.
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We have one hole in the staff at CSM. We are looking for a part-time person to work as a maintenance person. He or she would
be responsible for repairs, making sure the HVAC system is working, and easy plumbing and small painting jobs, etc. If you
know anyone who has these skills and is looking for part-time work, have them call the parish office at 518-449-2232.

Of course, my role as pastor remains the same.......

One thing | would point out for both parishes is that we are always in need of lay leadership and lay ministers. No matter the
position, we will provide training, etc. My goal is to have a team ministry approach like we are doing with pastoral care. We
have one person in each parish who manages the outreach, and they work together for the good of both communities. One
example is the Anointing of the Sick last Saturday at SJESJ. We had about 40 people from both communities there.

The names of the bells @ St. John/St. Joseph Church

When the church was being built, the bells would have been blessed in a solemn ceremony led by the bishop. The order was:
Psalms were said, “each bell was washed with Holy Water,” anointed with the Oil of the Sick, anointed with the Sacred Chrism,
and named after a saint; incense would be burned on the inside of the bell and the Gospel would have been read.

Today, if a church buys news bells, the pastor would bless them with a Rite of Blessing and sprinkling with holy water and in-
censes them. | am sure the blessing could be adapted if it is an electronic bell system like at St. Mary's.

The names of the bells at SJESJ are:

1 The largest bell: St. Joseph

1 The second in size: Holy Mary

1 The smallest: St. John the Evangelist: the patron of the parish

Thanksgiving Day Mass
We will gather on Thursday, November 25th, Thanksgiving Day, at 9:00am @ CSM for Mass. In the church’|||| | | Gz




